
 
Sunday 26th January 2025 
Third Sunday of Epiphany 
 

Please note that the parish office email is changing.  
It is now: pccharnham@gmail.com 

 

 
Please PRAY for: 

• peace between Russia and Ukraine and Palestine and Israel - those who have died, those who 
mourn, those who seek refuge.  Wisdom for all who lead. 

• the people of Syria. 

• peace on earth and an end to the environmental damage caused by weapons and wars. 

• those affected by the wildfires in America. 

• Holocaust Memorial Day (27th) theme this year: “For a Better Future”. 

• Episcopal churches of Egypt, especially in the Province of Alexandria.  

• the people and parishes of Lyme Bay Deanery.  

• Episcopal Churches in South Sudan and Sudan. The Rt Revd Martin Abuni, Bishop of Nimule. 

• the World Food Programme, people who live hand to mouth and are reliant on the land. 

• our LLM’s Katy and Matthew. 

• those who live in Upper Street and Tyler Close. 

• those who are sick, and all who care for them, especially Simon W, Anne B, Margaret R, 
Sharon S, Lizzie, Julian P, and King Charles III.   

• those who have died especially Kath Glover and Pam James. 
 

 
Curate Sophie Fergurson The Bishop of Salisbury has invited Sophie Ferguson 
to be a full time Assistant Curate at Salisbury Cathedral and in the parish of 
Harnham, which Sophie has accepted. Her Training Incumbent will be the Revd 
Ross Meikle (Missioner for Young People, Salisbury Cathedral), in partnership 
with the Revd Becky Roberts (Vicar of Harnham Parish Churches). Sophie will be 
ordained Deacon at Salisbury Cathedral at 10.30am on Sunday 29th June, 2025. 
We pray for her as she finishes her MA and training and as she begins a new time 
of ministry. See Feb magazine. Revd Becky. 

 

PARISH DIARY  
 

Saturday 25th   10.00am Coffee and Chat.  Meeting Room.  HCN. 

Sunday 26th      8.00am 
    9.30am 
  11.00am 
    2.00pm 

Said Communion.  All Saints. 
Communion.  St George’s. 
Service of the Word.  All Saints’. 
Table Top Sale.  Parish Hall. 

Monday 27th      8.00pm  Holocaust Memorial Day. You are invited to place a candle 
safely in your window to remember those who were 
murdered for who they were and to stand against prejudice 
and hatred today. ‘Light the Darkness’  Holocaust Memorial 
Day Trust | Light the darkness 

Tuesday 28th       9.00am 
     1.00pm 
     1.30pm 

Morning Prayer.  All Saints Churchyard. 
Funeral - Kath Glover R.I.P.  All Saints’. 
Magazine Collation.  Meeting Room. 

Wednesday 29th       9.00am 
   10.00am 
     7.00pm 

Morning Prayer.  St George’s. 
Coffee and Chat.  Meeting Room.  HCN. 
PCC Meeting.  Meeting Room. 

Saturday 1st     10.00am Coffee and Chat.  Meeting Room.  HCN. 

Sunday 2nd February    10.00am 
 
 
     3.00pm 

United Communion Service for Candlemas at St 
George’s. Guest speaker from the BRIDGE youth project, 
Salisbury. Link- THE BRIDGE YOUTH PROJECT - Home  
Community Tea for those on their own.   
Includes visit from Salisbury Pluckers Ukelele Band. 

READINGS 
1 Corinthians 12: 12-31a  P170 
Luke 4: 14-21 P58 

                                                  
 
 

file:///C:/Users/ljbbu/Downloads/pccharnham@gmail.com
https://hmd.org.uk/lightthedarkness/
https://hmd.org.uk/lightthedarkness/
https://www.the-bridge.org.uk/


NEW YEAR TABLE TOP SALE THIS SUNDAY (26th) 2-4pm 
Parish Hall. If you can make or bake CAKES that are needed for 
refreshments - please let Stella or Pam know, or bring on the 
day. All the tables are booked, but we need customers – please 

come, and bring your families, friends, and neighbours. Come and pick up a New Year bargain 
or two. £1 donation at the door to the work of Harnham Parish. Bags, hats and scarves; 
jigsaws; and bric a brac - all of good saleable quality - would be welcomed for the Parish 
tables - drop off at Parish office on Friday afternoon, or let Charles Woodd know on  
07962 213494. 
 
THE PARISH HALL’S NEW HEDGE 
Huge thanks are due to last Saturday’s hedge planting 
team, who successfully planted around 230 mixed 
hedging plants beside the new fence that marks the 
southern boundary of the Parish Hall car park. The new 
hedge will much improve the site and create a great 
new habitat for birds and other wildlife. Thanks 
particularly to our neighbour James Allen-Jones, to Pam 
Rouquette and to Richard Scott, who have done so 
much to develop the project and prepare the ground, 
and to Harnham PCC for supporting the project. 
Wiltshire Council and Harnham Community Network’s 
Green Corridor Fund, also helped to fund it. 
 

SAVE THE DATES:  
WEDNESDAY 5TH FEBRUARY, 7.30pm, Parish Hall – 
the first First Wednesday Talk of 2025. Jean Lunnon 
and Heather Sheeley will talk on: “Netherhampton 
House: Its history and its occupants”. No need to book – 
donations welcome on entry. Bring friends and 
neighbours. 
 

Coffee morning – 22nd February - St Thomas Church, from 10 a.m. - noon.  
Please come along, bring your friends, and support our church connection with the other 
churches in Salisbury, as we fundraise for the outreach activities of The World Day of Prayer, 
both here and across the world.  
 

World Day of Prayer Fundraiser 7th March  2025 10.00am.   
Our sisters in The Cook Islands welcome us and lead us for the Day of Prayer to be held this 
year in Salisbury Methodist Church, on March 7th 2025. The group of 15 islands in the South 
Pacific Ocean has a rich and colourful Maori heritage and a deep connection to nature. Join us 
as we pray together and hear the voices, and the music, of the people of The Cook Islands – 
all reflecting the theme `I made you wonderful`.  
 

SATURDAY 26TH JULY – Parish Fete and Fun Day   
Please keep this date free, so that when Emma Wilson begins to ask for volunteers you will be 
able to help or to attend!  
 

LIFTS!   
Thank you to all who help with lifts to church via the lift scheme. The parish lift scheme is now 
able to help on the first Sunday of the month and for special occasions. More people are 
needed to aid us. There is a role description, all drivers are safely recruited. Please contact 
Pat Clegg. 
 

Vicar:   Revd Becky 01722 333564 (Day off - Saturday) 
Safeguarding Officer:  Jacqui Brown  07909 648309 safeguarding.harnhamchurches@gmail.com 
Parish Administrator:  Linda Baker     07925 108856 or harnhamparish@btinternet.com 
Lift Coordinator:  Pat Clegg        07450 217091 or Harnhamparishlifts24@gmail.com 
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